

TRINITY TRIBUNE *feel the love!*



December 2017 FROM OUR PRIEST-IN-CHARGE THE REV. DR. ROB CAVANNA

Dates to Remember				
2	9am Women's Group Meeting			
3	1st Sunday of Advent and Guardian Angels Annual Meeting			
9	9:30am—12pm Advent Retreat for Men and Women			
10	2nd Sunday of Advent & Adult Forum on Beloved Community			
11	7:00pm Blue Christmas Service			
16	Pageant Rehearsal Jesus' Birthday after. All invited.			
17	All Parish Christmas Pageant			
18	Vestry Meeting 6:30pm			
24	4th Sunday in Advent & Lighting of 4th Candle of Love			
25	No Christmas Day Services Blessed Christmas			

How to Reach Us

1326 4th St.

Address	Po Box 65 Elk River, MN 55330	
Office	Wed/Thurs/Fri 9:000-:200pm (Sept-May)	
Hours	Clergy office hours Wednesday 10:00—12:00	
Phone	763.441.5482	
E-mail	office@holytrinityelkriver.org	
Website	holytrinityelkriver.org	

REASON FOR THE SEASON

December 3, 2017, will begin the New Church Year and the Season of Advent. We shift from Year A in the Revised Common Lectionary to Year B. November was an extraordinary month for our community. We prayed and reflected on Stewardship throughout it with the theme of Journey to Generosity. Since October 8 we read inserts with short reflections on stewardship and prayed about how we could live our life more from an abundance mentality than a scarcity mentality. On November 19th we had our 2018 Pledge In-Gathering and prayed over the Pledge cards at the Offertory. Thank you again for your generosity with your pledge and if you still haven't pledged, please prayerfully consider doing so and returning your pledge card as soon as possible as we are now building the budget for 2018.

We celebrated All Saints Day on November 5th and you were able to add names of your loved ones and others to the special altar cloth we use every year on this feast day. The Annual Regional Bazaar was a tremendous success thanks to the phenomenal work of each of you. It was indeed yet another fantastic Trinitarian team effort!

On November 12th we dedicated our brand new Yamaha piano in memory of Virginia Duggan, a devout Episcopalian and member of Holy Trinity. **Virginia's** daughter, Judy Larson and her husband as well as other relatives were with us for the blessings of this beautiful instrument. Thank you again for donating the funds for its purchase.

A Thanksgiving Eve Eucharist was held on Wednesday, November 22, 2017, during which the focus was on gratitude. Thanks to each of you who came and helped make this yearly celebration so much more meaningful.

Advent begins on December 3, 2017. During the four weeks of the season, we prepare for the celebration of Christ's birth through prayer and reflection. We contemplate the First Coming of Jesus as Savior and anticipate his promised Second Coming. Our theme this year is **"Reason for the Season!"**

Amid all the consumer craziness and Christmas preparations, we look for practical ways to observe the holiness of the season in our everyday lives. That's why I'd like to focus on waiting and patience and our need to cultivate these habits of waiting and patience.

"All good things come to those who wait!" My mother used to say that to my sister and me when we were growing up – and I hated it! "No, can't I have it NOW?" – we'd plead. "Please, can you buy me a football shirt?" "No, you'll have to wait till the end of the month." "O no, why can't I have it now?"

In our Western society, we hate having to wait. Don't we? At the supermarket, deciding which lane will be the shortest. You make a choice and it's the wrong one. All the other lanes are moving much faster. Shall I swap? If only I'd chosen the other lane: now I've got to wait. Or you are driving, stopped at a red light, that's been red for ages – and then it goes to green and the car in front doesn't seem to have noticed – O come on! Or at the airport: you look at the board for your flight and see the dreaded word 'DELAYED." O no, I've got to wait another hour!!!???

We hate to wait. We want everything NOW. We like INSTANT. If you want it, why not have it? Why Wait? Buy now, pay later. We like to touch a button and we have light, music, TV instantly. We like shops where we can buy what we want when we want. No longer do we have to wait for the right season to enjoy certain foods. Things are dried, frozen, packaged, so there's no need to wait. We order things online and want instant delivery.

And even relationships are now formed or lost in an instant. On Facebook we can make a friend at the touch of a button – and more sinister – we can unfriend a friend in an instant. I tried the Facebook Help Center and it assured me that I could do this in just three easy steps. (1) Go to your friend's profile. (2) "Hover" over the word 'Friends' at the top of their profile. (3) Select 'unfriend' and CLICK – no more friend. Easy and instant!

"All good things come to those who wait," my mother would say – and we groaned and complained. But now I'm older, I think she was right. We don't always like it, it's countercultural: it's radical, but it's true.

Waiting is the focus of Advent - waiting patiently and eagerly for the coming of our Savior.

If you have lost touch with the wisdom of waiting in your life, I believe you've lost touch with part of your soul. Scripture is shot through with the power and wisdom of waiting. God it seems LIKES us to wait. For if we never allow ourselves to spend time waiting — waiting patiently, even when it's boring or annoying, if we always insist on getting what we want instantly, we are doomed to a life of superficiality. When we have to wait, however frustrating and uncomfortable, we are actually opening ourselves up to God and to God's work within us. God likes us to wait, because when we are waiting, we open ourselves up, and we become vulnerable to God's spirit slowly changing us, forming us, and helping us to grow.

I always love the story of the Exodus: how God led the Hebrew people out of bondage in Egypt and through the desert to the Promised Land. Now to get from Egypt to Judah on foot would maybe take a week or so. It took them 40 years! An entire generation. **It wasn't because they kept losing their** way! God wanted them to wait. They moaned and complained at the time – how much longer do we have to wait? But it was during that time of waiting that God was forming them, molding them, into his own people. Without the time of waiting, they could not enter the Promised Land.

I believe the same is true for us.

The Psalmists knew this to be true. They knew that **God's time is not our time** and that the deepest, truest gifts from God come when we wait patiently for them. "I waited patiently upon the Lord: he stooped to me and heard my cry." (Ps 40:1)

"O tarry, and await the Lord's pleasure. Be strong, and he shall comfort your heart. Wait patiently for the Lord." (Ps 27:18)

But waiting for the Psalmists and the waiting that is commended to us is a particular kind of waiting — it's not like waiting for the bus or plane! The key is in Psalm 130. "I wait for the Lord, my soul waits for him — in his word is my hope." That's the key. When we wait for the Lord, when in our prayers, our souls in silence wait, we wait in hope — in hope and trust and confidence, that God is answering our prayer: that God is slowly and silently working in us: changing us, forming us, converting us, working miracles in us.

I always love the fact that in Spanish, the word ESPERAR means both 'to wait' and 'to hope.' 'I wait for the Lord: my soul in silence waits. In his word is my hope.' (Ps. 62:5)

St. Mark in his Gospel, Chapter 4, talks about waiting for growth. **It's the parable of the seed growing** secretly. **Jesus says that God's Kingdom is like** that seed. That the Kingdom grows secretly but it takes time. The person who sows it sleeps and rises night and day. Night and day: nothing seems to be happening. **And then one day we read, "the seed sprouts and grows – he does not know how."**

It takes time to grow. It takes time. In our speed-crazed world of instant gratification, this teaching from Mark is urgently needed. God created time, and hallowed time – and I think God likes us to spend time, and not try to beat it!

We are so often in too much of a hurry spiritually expecting God at our bidding to work miracles overnight. And we often judge the progress of God's Kingdom by what we can see. But so often the real growth happens unseen.

A number of years ago in the last days of winter, I used to like planting hyacinth bulbs in bowls. I'd plant the bulbs deep into the soil and then put the bowls into a dark cupboard under the stairs and leave them there. As the weeks went by I'd often go and look at the bowls to see if anything was happening. Sometimes I was tempted to put my fingers in the soil and start digging around to see how the roots looked – but they don't like that! They like to be left patiently, to grow silently and mysteriously.

And then suddenly, one day – wow – there's a green shoot poking through the soil – then another – and soon the lush beautiful flowers, and the whole room is filled with that wonderful scent of spring.

Oftentimes God likes to surprise us and delight us. But we have to be patient.

I think in our spiritual lives we are often in too much of a hurry. We long for instant change and growth. We hate to have to wait. **But it's probably in our** darkest moments, when nothing seems to be happening, and we feel most anxious: it is often then, silently and mysteriously, that God is at work — ready one day to surprise us and delight us.

I find these words by the theologian Teilhard de Chardin helpful:

"Above all, trust in the slow work of God.

We are quite naturally impatient in everything to reach the end without delay.

We should like to skip the intermediate stages.

We are impatient of being on the way to something unknown, something new.

And yet it is the law of all progress that it is made by passing through some stages of instability—

and that it may take a very long time.

And so I think it is with you; your ideas mature gradually—let them grow, let them shape themselves, without undue haste.

Don't try to force them on,

as though you could be today what time (that is to say, grace and circumstances acting on your own good will) will make of you tomorrow.

Only God could say what this new spirit gradually forming within you will be.
Give Our Lord the benefit of believing that his hand is leading you, and accept the anxiety of feeling yourself in suspense and incomplete."

Patient Trust
Pierre Teilhard de Chardin, SJ, excerpted from Hearts on Fire

This Advent is a great opportunity to practice being patient. You may be right now in a place of darkness, confusion, anxiety or indecision. Perhaps you have to make a choice, a decision - about a job, or a relationship or family situation or an ongoing personal problem – or you just feel confused or unsure about the future. Where should I be going: what should I be doing?

If you are feeling frustrated that you can't really see clearly or nothing seems to be happening – you're STUCK – offer all that to God in your prayers. Try to wait, patiently – but with a deep hope, and trust, and confidence that God is actually at work, deep within you. Trust in the slow work of God.

Something is happening. Something deep and mysterious – and the time will come when you will see, you will know, and it will be a kind of resurrection.

God will delight in surprising you and you will know in your own life these wonderful words of Isaiah:

"Those who wait for the Lord shall renew their strength: they shall mount up with wings like eagles; they shall run and not be weary, they shall walk and not faint."

Pray that we develop and grow more patient as we wait for God to work in us and through us this Advent. My hope is that each of us makes this Advent a season of waiting and a time of grace.

In closing, consider signing up for the Advent Retreat on Saturday, December 9, 2017. It will be from 9:30 am to noon and we need 12 people to sign up for it. During it, we will give time for reflection and meditation around the themes of waiting, anticipation and patience. It's a time to "slow down" and put one's life on pause and listen to still inner voice of God. Please see me if you have any questions about it.

Don't forget the Annual All Parish Advent/Christmas Pageant is Sunday, December 17, 2017, with rehearsal on Saturday, December 16, 2017, at 9:30 am in the church followed by A Birthday Party for Jesus in the Parish Hall. This year the Fourth Sunday of Advent is on Sunday, December 24, 2017. We will have a 10:00 am Eucharist for the 4th Sunday (Lighting the fourth candle of love) and then in the afternoon a Hymn Sing-Along at 4:40 pm followed by our Annual Christmas Eve Candlelight Service at 5:00 pm. I know that some sacrifice is involved in coming to both liturgies and I hope that you will seriously do it out of your love for Our Savior. After all, Christ died for you and me.

Have a meaningful Advent full of surprises and stirrings of the heart as you wait in patient anticipation for the Christ Child's birth! May your Christmas be one of hope and peace – peace for yourself and your family as well as for our country and the world! As always, thanks for your time, talent, gifts and financial support of our ever-growing faith community. Stay well, be good of heart and let go, let God! Pray that our lives and example will continue to attract people to Jesus Christ and Holy Trinity! Happy Advent and Merry Christmas!

Devotedly in the Christ Child,

Fr. Rob+

DEACON GEORGIA STEELE

SPECIAL FORUM ON THE BELOVED COMMUNITY

We welcome our Missioner for Community Engagement, Rachel Babbitt, with us on Dec 10th for worship and forum to begin our conversation about Beloved Community, ECMN's 2018 Mission Opportunity. Rachel and Deacon Georgia will lead us in presentation and table conversations around what is Beloved Community, how do we experience it here at Holy Trinity, and how do we want to grow Beloved Community in our faith community and our communities in the next year? Join us for an engaging and challenging conversation!! We look forward to meeting with all of you!

Have a good week...

Thanks! Georgia

SR. WARDEN DAN KRIEGER

Part of our Stewardship Campaign, Journey to Generosity, again this year was presented by a couple of our members along with reflections every Sunday. Thank you to Sue Nagorski and Dave Raitz who spoke **about "What Holy Trinity means to me!"** By sharing your stories, we heard how the community of Holy Trinity and your faith has made an impact in your lives.

Our pledge drive for 2018 has been very successful. Thank you to those that have pledged thus far! If you haven't had a chance or it's just slipped your mind, we will accept them any time. Getting your Pledges in before the first of the year will allow the Vestry to establish the budget to be as accurate as possible for the coming year.

Giving graciously from the abundance that God has given to us through Time, Talent and Treasure allows us to continue to be Christ's hands and feet in our Community and throughout the World.

Respectfully,

Dan Krieger

JR. WARDEN TIM ECKLUND

We are in Dire need of volunteers to sign up for Snow removal. December is covered but that is all. You can volunteer for as little as one week. It's not that tough to do and it's very rewarding to have time to reflect on your life while you are helping others. The sign up sheet is next to the Mail boxes in the Gathering space. Thank You in Advance!!!

Tim Ecklund, Jr. Warden

SERVICE DICK ANDERSON

The Christmas season is upon us, I want to thank each and everyone for all the work and help you have given in the past year to support Holy Trinity. The brat stand that we worked at Cub foods was a success. All the ladies did a wonderful job at the bazar. I think this is the first year that Santa Claus came to help. Thanks Santa. December is a busy month with shopping and spending time with family and friends. Please remember our food shelf as the need is great at this time of the year. Ginny and I would like to wish everyone a blessed Christmas and a Happy New Year.

Blessings, Dick and Ginny

EDUCATION MOLLY STEWART

We have had a wonderful time this fall working with our new Dr. Seuss curriculum during Sunday school. The kids seem to really enjoy it- and the teachers are having fun as well

Our Sunday's with Seuss will be concluding on December 10th with a fantastic celebration. We will be moving in a different direction after Advent and we will be looking for volunteers to help teach lessons between January and May. Please see Molly or Pam if you are interested in helping out.

We will be holding our 3rd annual Birthday Party for Jesus on December 16th immediately following pageant practice (the party will be held from approximately 11:00 AM-1:00 PM). All kids are welcome- they do not need to be in the pageant to participate in the party! We encourage parishioners to bring their children, grandchildren, nieces and nephews, neighbors, etc. We make crafts, have pizza and cake, and play games. It is a wonderful time for all involved and really helps remind us of the "reason for the season"!

There will be childcare and a craft available during both services on December 24th as well as on the morning of 31st.

Have a blessed Christmas and a Happy New Year!

Molly Liberto

LITURGY KATE HANSEN

On November 17th, Father Rob, Bea Bastyr and I had a Liturgy Meeting to discuss Advent texts and themes. The theme this year is one of expectation: "The Reason for the Season". Father Rob is offering an Advent Retreat for ALL on Saturday, December 9th from 9:30 until noon. This is a wonderful opportunity to remove ourselves from the hectic pace of holiday hustle and bustle and to quietly reflect upon the reason and season of Advent and what it means to each of us in our journey. Because the holidays can be a time of joy, as well as a time of pain, on Monday, December 11th there will be a Blue Christmas service at 7:00 p.m. for those who have lost loved ones this year or are having a challenging time in their life. Also, preparations for the Christmas Pageant (Dec. 17th) are in full swing! I hope that you are looking forward to the time of reflection and preparation for the celebration of the Nativity of Jesus at Christmas during the next several weeks.

Joyfully,

Kate



Advent Devotional

You will receive or have already received an Advent booklet of scripture readings, reflections and prayers or the season. It's titled 2017 Daily Advent Devotionals-Lifting Up the Lowly.

The hope is that you will take a few minutes each day to read them. They center around the theme of hunger and the fact that 40 million Americans go hungry. This figure includes children, the working poor, the unemployed and homeless people.

If you should need additional copies, please see Fr. Rob. There are enough for every person to have their own copy. Have a Happy and Blessed Advent!!









The FOUR SPIRITUAL PRACTICES of the ADVENT CONSPIRATOR

Four Practices That Have Helped Families, Small Groups, & Churches Celebrate a More Stress-Free, Jesus-Centered Christmas

Every year we used to get sucked into it—the frenetic busyness, shopping obligations, and financial stress.

Everyone knew there was something wrong with the way we were doing Christmas. The question was, *How do we steer this birthday party back to Jesus?*

At the time a lot of Christians were criticizing retailers for saying *Happy Holidays* instead of *Merry Christmas*—but that wasn't really the heart of the problem. Then a few pastors—Rick, Chris, and Greg, who you can meet at adventconspiracy.org—asked themselves this:

What do we want for our communities, and our families?

Four ideas emerged that have now helped people around the world celebrate a Christmas focused on the manger rather than the mall.

We called them the *four pillars* of our advent season. Another way to think of them is as *spiritual practices*. Every Christmas season is a new opportunity to dive deeper into them. We hope you will join us here on this blog for this year's dive into the four spiritual practices that help conspirators everywhere celebrate a more Christ-centered Christmas.

WORSHIP FULLY – Because Christmas begins and ends with Jesus.

SPEND LESS – Feel less stress, and free resources for things that matter to Jesus.

GIVE MORE – Give relationally to offer one another *presence*, rather than merely *presents*.

LOVE ALL – Love the forgotten, the poor, marginalized, and sick in the ways Jesus asked us to.

Conspirators from every continent on earth (except Antarctica...what's up Antarctica?) have used these four practices to break free from cultural forces that stress us out, and have little to do with Jesus.

If throwing a birthday party for Jesus that fits his character sounds like something worth conspiring for to you, here are 4 things you can do:

- 1. Follow this blog, and share it with others.
- 2. Check out the resources at adventconspiracy.org/resources
- 3. Share the AC videos you'll find there with others.
- 4. As the season progresses, check out the ideas other conspirators share online, and post your own to share with others.

The Advent Conspiracy is not an organization, and it does not want your money.

It is, rather, the Body of Christ conspiring to...

WORSHIP FULLY SPEND LESS GIVE MORE LOVE ALL ... to put Christ back at the center of our Christmas.

We hope you'll conspire with us this advent season to do that.







Advent Retreat

A Special Advent Retreat for Men and Women will be held on Saturday, December 9, 2017, at 9:30am to noon. This retreat is open to all Trinitarians and the entire community.

There will be readings, prayers, reflections and some videos relating to the Advent themes of anticipation, hope and expectation. Give yourself a break from all the holiday stresses and spend a morning reflecting on your life. Prepare for Jesus' coming by thinking about the real "Reason for the Season".

Please sign up on the sheet on the table next to the office. We need a minimum of 12 people to offer it.

Deck the Halls

Onn December 17, 2017 at the 10am service, there will be an Advent "Hanging of the Greens" celebration in which we will learn about the meaning of our Advent/Christmas customs such as candle lighting, evergreens, poinsettias, the star, candy canes, the nativity scene and gift giving. This is an inter-generational pageant, so many of you will be asked to have a part.

The gift giving will be for Open Doors for Youth which is a drop-in resource for homeless youth 16-24 year old in this area.

Plan on joining us for this special event. The rehearsal for the pageant will be Saturday, Dec. 16th at 9:30am.

Open Doors for Youth

Gift giving at the Advent Pageant will be for Open Doors for Youth which is a drop-in resource center for young people 16-24 years old who are currently experiencing homelessness or housing instability. Their mission is to provide these young people a safe place where they may acquire both immediate basic needs and connections to essential community providers to become more self-sufficient. They serve youth from Central Minnesota, especially to students in our local schools.

Wish list:
Gift Cards
Beef jerky
Individually wrapped package of trail mix or cookies
Gatorade

Men's plain white t-shirts, Medium Sweatpants, sweatshirts, men's and women's, any size

> Winter jackets, hats, glove, mittens Towels of any size, washcloths Cash donations

The website is: http://www. Opendoorsforyouth.org

Gift items will be put under the Christmas tree at the pageant and then delivered to Open Doors for Youth.







LITURGY

10:00am Holy Eucharist

Dec. 3rd 10:00am Holy Eucharist/GA Annual Meeting
Dec. 10th 10:00am Holy Eucharist/Adult Advent Forum
Dec. 17th 10:00am Holy Eucharist/Advent/Christmas

Pageant

Dec. 24th 10:00am Holy Eucharist Dec. 24th 4:40pm Hymn Sing

Christmas Eve 5:00om Festive Candlelight Eucharist

Special Blessings to All our December Birthday Trinitarians!

01 - Mariatu Andersen 12 - Carol Weber 02 - Camden Marquette 18 - Matt Krogman 05 - Jackson Stewart 31 - Ginny Anderson

11 - Julie Raitz

Contemporary Ensemble and Sr. Choir Rehearsal

Dec. 7 6:30 Contemporary Ensemble Rehearsal

7:30 Sr. Choir Rehearsal

Dec. 14 6:30 Contemporary Ensemble Rehearsal

7:30 Sr. Choir Rehearsal

Dec. 21 6:30 Contemporary Ensemble Rehearsal

7:30 Sr. Choir Rehearsal

Dec. 28 6:30 Contemporary Ensemble Rehearsal

7:30 Sr. Choir Rehearsal



Gail Weber Altar Guild 612-850-4250 Meals on Wheels Call or see Cheryl Ecklund 763-276-1434 Senior Choir Call or see and Contemporary Bea Bastvr Ensemble Singers and 763.441.4068 Musicians Chalice Bearers Contact the Church office Acolytes Feed My Starving **Entire Parish** Children Contact the Church office Call or see Linda Krieger **Women's Group** 763-441-7072 Kate Hansen Call or see Men's Ben Bastyr Group

Holiday Caller

763.441.4068

When you know someone special
And hope they will call
You bring out your china
And try to stand tall

Then as the time passes
And your friendship grows
Your everyday dishes
are what you chose

Now the years fade away And time is getting late You know your true friend Won't mind a paper plate.

By Charlotte Anderson



Ministry Rota

If you are unable to fill your volunteer position, please make your own substitution and leave word with the office. Thank you!

Altar Guild	Gail Weber and Scott Svoboda					
	Dec. 3	Dec. 10	Dec. 17	Dec. 24	Christmas Eve	Dec. 31
Greeter	Dan Krieger	Shar Baughman	Jane Lindenfelser	Daryl Herrmann	Nancy I./ Nel L.	Carl Newberg
Child Care	Alex Stewart	Alex Stewart	Alex Stewart	Alex Stewart	Alex Stewart	Alex Stewart
Usher	Wally Kaminsky	Adrian Russell	Dave Raitz	Gary Wedl	Larry Brugger	Ben Bastyr
Acolyte	Matt Krieger	Wiltie Russell	Deb Krogman	Jon Lloyd	Deb Krogman	Eric Andersen
Reader 1	Gail Weber	Jackson Stewart	Pageant	Kelly Simmons	Daryl Herrmann	Carl Newberg
Reader 2	Jane Lindenfelser	Wiltie Russell	Pageant	Marion Marshall	Carl Newberg	Kate Hansen
Prayers	Gail Weber	Jane Lindenfelser	Pageant	Marion Marshall	Sherrill Newberg	Sherrill Newberg
Chalice 1	Scott Svoboda	Mary Dare	Julie Raitz	Scott Svoboda	Mary Brugger	Jane Lindenfelser
Chalice 2	Julie Raitz	Molly Liberto	Jane Lindenfelser	Marion Marshall	Kate Hansen	Mary Dare
Counter	Jennifer Warner	Molly Liberto	Linda Krieger	Kate Hansen	Jennifer Warner	Ann Wedl
Coffee	Bea/Ben Bastyr	Sweet Shoppe Mary Dare	Julie/Dave Raitz	Molly/Jeanne	TBD	Molly/Jeanne
Psalm	Psalm 80:1-7, 16-18	Psalm 85:1-2, 8-13	Psalm 126	Psalm 89:1-4, 19-26	Psalm 96	Psalm 147
Lesson 1	Isaiah 64:1-9	Isaiah 40:1-11	Isaiah 61:1-4,	2 Samuel 7:1-11, 168-11	Isaiah 9:2-7	Isaiah 61:10-62:3
Lesson 2	1 Corinthians 1:3-9	2 Peter 3:8- 15a	1 Thessaloni- ans 5:16-24	Romans 16:25- 27	Titus 2:11-14	Galatians 3:23-25; 4:4-7
Gospel	Mark 13:24-37	Mark 1:1-8	John 1:6-8,19- 28	Luke 1:26-38	Luke 2:1-14(15- 20)	John 1:1-18

HOLY IRINITY EPISCOPAL CHURCH				
Priest-in-Charge	Fr. Rob Cavanna	320-339-4852		
Deacon	Rev. Georgia Steele	651-338-7346		
Parish Admin.	Pam Toven	218-259-6882		
Director of Music	Bea Bastyr	763-441-4068		
Head Usher	Dan Krieger	763-441-7072		
Altar Guild Chair	Gail Weber	612-850-4250		
Women's Group	Linda Krieger	763-441-7072		
Men's Group	Ben Bastyr	763-441-4068		
Youth	Molly Liberto	763-753-6898		

HTEC VESTRY MEMBERS					
Senior Warden	Dan Krieger	763.441.7072 H			
Junior Warden	Tim Ecklund	763.276.1434 H			
Service	Dick Anderson	612-812-2581 C			
Liturgy	Kate Hansen	763-441-6061 H			
Education	Molly Liberto	763.753.6898 H			
Evangelism	Sue Nagorski	612.868.9263 C			
Pastoral Care	Christine Peterson	612-968-3445 H			
Treasurer	Jeff Nagorski	763-234-5000 C			
Vestry Clerk	Gina Cavanna	320-291-5456 C			